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Physical education is so important in schools.  It gives children confidence, relieves stress and anxiety, helps them to concentrate and maintain focus and most importantly is vital in the fight against childhood obesity.  That is why at Beaconhill Primary school we have placed a huge emphasis on our playtimes in an effort to keep the children active for at least 30 minutes per day.  Our sport premium funding has allowed us to make sustainable changes to the physical layout of our yard and also allowed us to employ a member of staff specifically for playground games who will encourage all of the children to be active especially those who choose not to join in.

· 6 gymnastics mats replaced to support ongoing teaching of gymnastics. (£300)
· The school pavilion has been given a makeover to encourage the children to use it as an area to relax and cool down after exercise.   (£300)
· The area of the yard that has the wooden toys on has also been revamped with the toys that were becoming unsafe being removed and the playground surface being recovered in the places that needed it. (£1000)
· As a beach school, we take children out on visits to the beach every day as part of the curriculum.  The visits are designed to keep the children active and always include an element of physical learning.  We used some of the Sports premium money this year to subsidise some of our beach visits as these visits really support us to ensure that the children are active on a daily basis. (£3000)
· Playground toys need to be sorted and replaced.  Due to the Covid 19 outbreak this was not completed using this year’s funding but money was earmarked for this. (£1500)
· As part of our funding spend last year, we employed a member of staff that would be used specifically to support outside at playtimes ensuring that the children were being more active during this time and specifically targeting those children in our school that would choose not to be active.  Our lunchtime supervisor remains in her role.  She has been a welcomed addition to the school yard and the children are noticeably more engaged in the activities that are being offered outside at playtimes.  The remainder of our budget goes towards her employment. 


